
Highlights from the 4/28/23 DE Committee  

1. Vicky Austin is retiring and the senate will have to appoint another part-time faculty to the DE 
committee. 

2. Students choosing to enroll in HyFlex classes with the intention of participating asynchronously 
are being blocked from doing so in Class Web if they are also enrolled in a different class that 
meets at the same time. These students want to participate asynchronously in the HyFlex class, 
so, there should be no conflict. Currently, students must sign an Overlap form and get it 
approved by the instructor and dean before submitting it to A&R, a painful undertaking.  
To mitigate this and to see if there is a technical solution, high level discussions are conducted at 
the district Technology Coordinating Committee. Additionally, CTO Bruce Griffin is planning to 
take this issue to the A&R Banner User Group. 

3. LPC’s integration into the CVC Course Finder is now live. This includes information about each 
online course, as well as the live seat count. Tweaks are still needed to ensure that all 
information from Banner gets fed accurately into the CVC’s system. 

4. Turnitin workshops were created and conducted in April to acquaint faculty with the new AI tool 
that was released April 4. 10 instructors participated. The Turnitin web page on the Online 
Learning site was updated with information and resources about AI detection. To have access to 
AI detection after January 2024, the district will have to upgrade its Turnitin package. 

5. In an extension of the reviews started this semester, Wanda Butterly will conduct voluntary 
web accessibility course reviews in Canvas for faculty on a year-round basis or until it cannot be 
managed due to the amount of time each review takes.  

6. 7 Faculty signed up for the summer HyFlex training which will begin Wednesday, June 28 for a 
total of 4 Wednesdays. The deadline to register is May 12. 

7. An HyFlex Student Satisfaction survey was filled out by 72 students and showed that 
a. 85% were either satisfied or very satisfied with their HyFlex class. 
b. Also 85% would take another HyFlex class at LPC.  

Complete survey results are posted on the Survey Results page on the Online Learning site. 

https://www.laspositascollege.edu/onlinelearning/faculty/canvas/turnitin.php
http://www.laspositascollege.edu/onlinelearning/faculty/distance_education/survey_results.php

